
Keady with Althorpe Parish Council
Clerk’s Report August/September 2025
	1.0

	Zip Wire
A resident reported a problem with the zip wire seat being too low. The Clerk contacted the Handyman and requested that the seat be removed and the zip wire tension be adjusted. The seat has been removed, but there are problems accessing the tensioning bolts so, works continue.


	2.0


	Correspondance from Resident
On 7th August the resident who had tripped on the uneven paving on Trent View, and fallen, informed the Clerk that the repair works had not started after the 28 day period under which works usually commence and asked if the Clerk had an update? The Clerk explained that he did not and NLC had said 'usually within 28 days’.


	3.0
	Resident Driving over Kerb
The Clerk noticed that the resident that had previously been reported for driving over the kerb to access the property was continuing to do so, even though the resident had been informed by NLC that the practice was illegal. The Clerk raised a second report to NLC.


	4.0
	Teams Call
The Clerk took part in a Teams call, on 21st August, to discuss the grant for the toddler play relocation.


	5.0
	Consecrated Ground.

Cllr M Russell has informed the Clerk that the Rev Paul Wilson has arranged a site meeting with the DAC for 14th October


	6.0
	Tree Planting Project

 The Clerk has written to Adele Kingdom, who replaced Alexander Bentley as the project lead for the tree planting project.




10th September 2025
